
 

 

My name is Betsy Martin, and I live in the Mount Vernon district, next to Little Hunting Creek. 

As a Friend of Little Hunting Creek, Iôve been organizing annual creek cleanups for 11 years.  

Last year, a total of 191 volunteers picked up 474 bags of trash and recyclables, 43 tires, and 19 

shopping carts at 14 locations along the creek.  We picked up twice as many bags of trash in 

2013 as we did the year before.  Unfortunately, the trash and litter just keep on coming, because 

there is nothing in the current law or policy to prevent it by motivating people to change their 

behavior. 

The trash we pick up includes thousands of plastic bags that become snagged on roots and 

branches, buried in mud, trapped in trash dams and on other debris, such as the shopping cart 

graveyard made famous by Delegate Surovellðas shown in the first two pictures.  It despoils 

commercial corridors and tourish attractions, as shown in the second two.  Disposable plastic 

shopping bags account for nearly half of litter items in local streams, according to a study of 

Anacostia tributaries, and virtually all of Fairfax Countyôs streams are despoiled by them. 

Weôd like your help to address this situation and prevent bag litter from clogging our streams, 

storm drains, and streets.  Other local jurisdictions have implemented 5 cent fees on disposable 

bags, including DC, Montgomery County, and PG County.  After DC adopted a bag fee, plastic 

bag used dropped dramatically, and there was a big drop in the amount of plastic bag litter 

picked up in cleanups of the Anacostia River. 

In your handout, I have included a resolution passed by the Mount Vernon Council of Citizensô 

Associations in July 2013 to support enabling legislation that would allow Fairfax County and 

other localities to adopt a bag fee.  Fairfax County residents are bothered by the litter, and we 

would like you to help do something about it.  Senator Ebbin introduced bag fee legislation last 

year, and I understand he will again this year.  Please support this legislation in the Senate and in 

the General Assembly.  We believe that a fee on disposable bags will greatly reduce their use, 

increase the use of recyclable bags, and would go far toward helping reduce our litter problem. 

 

 



 

 

HANDOUTðJanuary 5, 2014 

 

Betsy Martin  

Friends of Little Hunting Creek and  

Chair, Environment and Recreation Committee, Mount Vernon Council of Citizensô Associations 

 

 
Little Hunting Creek, Lee District                                                                              Photo:  Scott Surovell 

 

 
Little Hunting Creek, Lee District                                                                                Photo:  Betsy Martin 

 



 

 

 
Route 1 and Sherwood Hall Lane, adjacent to Walmart                     Photo:  Betsy Martin 

 

 
Potomac River at Jones Point after a storm                                               Photo:  Diana Handy 



 

 

 
Accotink Creek                                                                      Photo:  Philip Latasa 

 

 
Turkeycock Run                             Photo:  Betsy Martin 


